SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Recreation & Leisure Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm on Wednesday 17 June 2015
PRESENT – Councillors M Kenny (Chair), A Bannerman, I Jones, Mrs K Owen, K Roberts, J Tandy (arrived at 7.20pm)
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Mike Cox (Outdoor Recreation and Asset Manager), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Ruth Jones (Committee Clerk)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Councillors Mrs B Baker and K Pardy
01/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (PECUNIARY & NON-PECUNIARY) IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

	Shropshire Councillors
	Twin hatted members declared a personal interest in matters relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council

	Councillor Kenny
	Non-Pecuniary interest in the markets update as he is a trustee of a group that has a stall in the Market Hall 


02/15
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committee meeting held on 15 April were submitted as circulated and read. 
RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Recreation & Leisure Committee meeting held on 15 April 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
03/15
MATTERS ARISING
68.1
Ref: 64/14 – Towpath Lighting.  The Town Clerk reported that the towpath lighting work from the English Bridge to the Weir is now being undertaken.  Civils works have commenced and the erection of lighting columns are nearly complete.  
04/15
QUARRY 

The Outdoor Recreation & Asset Manager circulated the list of events in the Quarry for 2015.  He updated members on recent usage including any post-event re-instatement.
He also detailed discussions with organisers of potential events.

RESOLVED:


That the Quarry Events Programme be noted.
05/15
TREE STRATEGY
Members considered a draft Tree Strategy that had been circulated ahead of the meeting; this has been shared with Shropshire Council Tree Officers who have made comments.  Once approved the policy will be published.  
RECOMMENDED:
That upon the inclusion of suggested amendments from Shropshire Council, the Tree Strategy be adopted.
06/15
ALLOTMENTS


The Town Clerk reported that she, the Operations Manager and the Allotment Associations had recently met and generally all were content and the majority of allotments have a waiting list.  Security is a priority at Heathgates and quotes are being obtained.  The Town Clerk confirmed that only Shrewsbury residents can rent an allotment, however previously when the allotments where a Borough asset, then Borough residents could rent the allotments.
Discussions took place about increasing the number of allotments and the Operations Manager advised that there are private allotments on Coton Hill and Town Walls.

RECOMMENDED

That the Town Clerk progresses with obtaining the security quotes. 
07/15
MARKETS
07.1
Markets Update.  The Outdoor Recreation and Asset Manager reported that 99% of units are being utilised.  A couple of units are now available on a Wednesday. 
07.2
Signage Proposals for the Market Hall.  The Town Clerk advised that the Finance and General Purposes Committee were not content with the proposed design and like the more traditional signs.  Members are conscious of the Wayfinding Strategy and that it should be considered for the Market Hall. 
RECOMMENDED:

That the Town Clerk seeks the Wayfinding review to include the Market Hall.

07.3
50th Anniversary of the Market Hall.  The Outdoor Recreation and Asset Manager reported that the arrangements are progressing.  
Discussions took place around the entrance to the Market Hall with the possibility for the tea party being held at Street level.  

The Town Clerk commented that the anniversary year could be created.

RESOLVED:

That the Outdoor Recreation and Asset Manager liaises with the Market Hall Manager regarding the tea party.

08/15
NEIGHBOURHOOD WARDENS
The Operations Manager gave a flavour of the additional tasks that the Neighbourhood Wardens have been carrying out.  
Councillor Jones thanked the Wardens for the excellent work that they have carried out in Harlescott.

Councillor Bannerman asked to meet his Warden and Councillor Jones asked that his Warden meets the Harlescott Community Group.

The Operations Manager advised that any enquires should go via the website as this can then be forwarded to the relevant person/authority for actioning and will reduce duplication between the various Officers.  
RESOLVED:

(i) That Councillor Jones thanks be noted.

(ii) That the Operations Manager arranges for the Wardens to meet the members. 
09/15
PLAY

09.1
Upgrade of Greenfields Play Area.  The Town Clerk reported that £100k has been allocated for upgrading the Greenfields Play Area.  12 designs where received, a due diligence process was carried which short-listed them to 3.  Councillor Baker took the designs to Greenfields School and the children chose their preferred design.  The design covers 0 – 12 age range and has inclusive play.

The Town Clerk advised that the works will start following the summer holidays for completion prior to October half-term.  
RECOMMENDED:

That Ray Parry Play be appointed to undertake works.
09.2
Quarry Play Area.  The Town Clerk reported that negotiations were still ongoing with Shropshire Council regarding the paddling pool, however a splash pool will be incorporated in the new design brief.  

Procurement shall be by way of a pre-qualification to establish 3 suppliers to help deliver consultation, design and ultimate approval.

RECOMMENDED:
That the Town Clerk circulates the brief to the Working Group ahead of distribution to play suppliers.

10/15
TEAM SHREWSBURY


The Town Clerk reported that the Operational Group meets on a weekly basis and discuss any anti-social behaviour issues.  Motivation of the group is high and there are now links to the shop and pub watch radios.  The engagement with Police Officers is valuable.  There has been a huge problem with graffiti and the individual has been arrested and charged.

11/15
SHREWSBURY IN BLOOM


The Town Clerk reported that Shrewsbury will be entering the Heart of England BID category, where the judges will have a 2 hour tour around the town.  Work is ongoing with the community groups for future entries.

The Operations Manager advised that the Greenhouse open evening had a great community turnout, with over 100 people attending. 

Councillor Roberts advised that new members are required for the Bloom Group.
RESOLVED:
That the minutes of the Shrewsbury In Bloom Committee Meeting held on 27th May 2015 be accepted and approved.

Councillor Tandy joined the meeting

12/15
CHRISTMAS

The Town Clerk reported that discussions are taking place regarding the Christmas Lights and Carols in the Square and the BID have budgeted for promoting the events.  The Town Clerk asked if the members had a political appetite to purchase safety barriers which could also be contributed by SHS & West Mid Show Ground.
RECOMMENDED:

(i) That discussion take place with SHS and West Mid Show Ground for contributing to the purchase of the safety barriers.

(ii) That the Town Clerk obtains quotes for purchasing the safety barriers.
13/15
SHROPSHIRE PLAYING PITCH STRATEGY


The Town Clerk advised that the general contentment of Members is required for the update of the Play Pitch Strategy, which details all recognised playing pitches in Shrewsbury.  This was produced jointly by Shropshire Council and the Shropshire County Sports Partnership and details of which will be fed into the Place Plan.  


RECOMMENDED:


That the updated Shropshire Play Pitch Strategy be supported.

14/15
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.

There were no members of the public present at the meeting.

15/15
WAYLEAVE AGREEMENTS


The Town Clerk detailed discussions around various Wayleave agreements necessary to facilitate utility supplies to new developments.  As and when more detailed plans were available, the Town Clerk would circulate to members.
RESOLVED:
That there be an in principle agreement to Wayleaves to support new development, upon the approval of the Town Clerk. 
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